Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked for:
 

1) If your council has any planned cuts to sexual-health funding for the year 2019/20, compared to 2018/19. If so, I would like to know what these planned cuts will look like (e.g. reduced opening hours for sexual health services, reduced staff, closures to sexual health services etc)
Answer: Leicester City Council went out to tender in 2018 for a new sexual health service that commenced on 1st January 2019. The new service includes several revisions that prevent direct comparison between the 2018/19 and the 2019/20 service. 
Opening hours in the central clinic have changed not due to funding but due to change in location to an easier to access venue. No Leicester City sexual health services have been closed. 

Changes to more self-managed care (self-testing and self-dispensed condoms) all reduce the costs to the service provider and commissioner  

2) If your council has any plans to increase sexual-health funding for the year 2019/20, compared to 2018/19. If so, I would like to what these planned increases will look like (e.g. increased opening hours for sexual health services, increased staff, opening of sexual health services etc.)  
There are no plans to increase funding 

3) The total amount of changes (for example, changes to funding) or closures to existing sexual health services within your council, between the years 2016/17 and 2019/2020 inclusive. 

The whole sexual health service budget has changed during the period 2016/17 to 2019/20, inclusive. The changes relate to £800k agreed savings of which £245k was delivered in 2017/18 and the rest, £555k, delivered in 2019/20. These savings were achieved by changing the location of the main clinical service to a lower cost facility in a more central location and modernising the service to provide more online and self managed care and training nurses to provide more complex care. In addition some other elements of sexual health were financially under performing There have not been any closures  The budgets are:

2016/17 = £4,390.6k

2017/18 = £4,145.6k (£245k reduction)

2018/19 = £4,145.6k

2019/20 = £3,590.6k (£555k reduction) 
We have not closed any sexual health services between 2016 and 2019/20.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

